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From thence it issues in greater force and makes its way
into mutual compacts; from compacts it goes on to
attack laws and constitutions, display in g_the utmost im-
pudence until it ends by overturning everything, both in
public and in private.' Plato wishes that the years from
seventeen to twenty shall be devoted mainly to athletics
as a preparation for the art of war. But he carefully
distinguishes between the gymnastic gaining of the pro-
fessional athlete and that of the free-born citizen. ' Jhe
habit of body cultivated by trained fighters in the palaes-
tra is a sleepy kind of regimen, and produces a precarious
state of health. Do you not observe that men in regular
training sleep their life away, and if they depart only
slightly from the prescribed diet are attacked by serious
maladies in their worst form? A better conceived
regimen is required for our athletes of war, who must be
wakeful like watch dogs, and possess the utmost quick-
ness both of eye and ear; and who are so exposed
when - on service to variations in the water they drink,
and in the rest of their food, also vicissitudes of Sultry
heats and wintry storms, that it will not do»for them to
be of precarious health. Tfee Best gymnastic will be
sister to the music we described a little while ago, a
simple moderate system, especially that assigned to our
fighting men.7
At the age of twenty, men are to be chosen for their
different employments; the next ten years they are to
devote to the study of the sciences coupled with military
service, and the formation of the character by practical
life ; the following five years are to be entirely devoted
to dialectic. Of this it is difficult to give an account
without going more deeply into the Platonic philosophy
than would suit our purpose. ' It lies/ Plato says, ' like
a coping stone upon the top of the sciences. It is the

